
November 11th, 2023

Faris and Shireen Oraha
Property Owners of Prayers LLC
12801 Eight Mile Rd, Detroit, MI 48235

To whom it may concern,

I am proposing a street/alley vacation of the alley behind my property. The alley has become a
garbage collection site. The public’s only use for it has been to dump unwanted waste. I have
taken it upon myself to clean out the trash and maintain the alley as best I can. Blocking off the
alley on both ends will help limit the dumping of unwanted waste and help us to take one step
further in maintaining cleanliness of the city and bettering the community. I believe we can utilize
the space for a better purpose.

I have no intention of removing utility infrastructure nor do I want to limit accessibility of utility
easement. I simply want to block off unnecessary access to the public as the space is not
needed by the community nor is it benefiting the community in any way.

In addition to this letter, I have obtained and submitted letters of agreement and consent from
the following properties:
20525 Appoline St, Detroit, MI 48235
20526 Steel St, Detroit, MI 48235
12845 W Eight Mile Rd, Detroit, MI 48235

The letter of consent for the property of 12845 W Eight Mile Rd, Detroit, MI 48235 is from 2018.
I have attempted to obtain a more recent letter, but I have not been able to contact the owner as
the property appears to be vacant.

If there is any additional information needed to grant this request, I will provide it. I appreciate
the city’s time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Faris Oraha

Phone: 248-802-7222
Email: frankoraha@yahoo.com
Mailing Address: 15635 Tudor St, Macomb, MI 48044


